Crowther Street, Shelton, Stoke-on-Trent, ST4 2ER
Tel: 01782 390807 / 07434 547050
Email: info@excellencegirlsacademy.co.uk
www.excellencegirlsacademy.co.uk



Friday 16 April 2021

Assalamu alaikum

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

I'd like to begin by wishing all of our students, and their families Ramadhan Mubarak. May Allah grant all of our students and their loved ones the ability to gain as much reward as possible, through Ebadat and good deeds. May Allah accept them as His favoured ones and enlighten their path through this life and within the Hereafter. Ameen.

We are very much looking forward to all our students in school again insha' Allah after the holiday break. Please be aware that the timing for the school day will remain unchanged during Ramadhan: the school day starts at 9:15 am and ends at 4:15 pm, with break and lunchtime in between. This is to ensure that we are able to cover as much of the curriculum as possible in as much depth and detail required for all students. We are also trying to ensure that gaps in students' learning are minimised as much as possible.

Students who are fasting will be encouraged to continue with their Quraan recitation or other Ebadat at lunch and break time, or catchup with their homework.

We would also like to remind you that your child should continue to test themselves, using the Lateral Flow Device (LFD) home test kit that they received, twice a week 3-5 days apart, in the morning before school if possible and, if not, the evening before. You will need to inform us of each LFD test result by completing the online Microsoft Forms document; you will find this on the front page of the school website. It is essential that you inform us of the results regardless of whether they are positive, negative or void and is especially important that we receive notification of a negative test result before their return to school. Further information regarding these tests and other COVID-19 information can be found on the school website.

Finally, with the blessed month of Ramadan upon us, we are seeking your generosity and support to help us fund exciting new development projects being led by our exceptional students. More detail can be found on our <u>Go Fund Me page</u> (also linked on our website), which is available online for anyone wishing to make donations in this virtuous month. We are always looking for ways to develop our facilities for our students and, as a small independent school, we rely wholly on student fees and the generous donations of all our supporters.

supporters.	
We would also like to request that you remember the school in your duas.	

JazakAllah khair.

Yours sincerely,

S Haroon Headteacher